MEMORANDUM

TO:

The Honorable Members of the State Board of Education

FROM:

Superintendent Janet Barresi

DATE:

May 22, 2014

SUBJECT:

Edward C. Joullian III Scholarship Award

The State Department of Education recognizes Kassidy Gary, of Edmond North High School, for winning the Oklahoma State Fair's prestigious Edward C. Joullian III Scholarship.

Edward C. Joullian III served as the Chairman of the Board, Oklahoma State Fair, Inc. for ten years and was a founder of the partnership between the Teacher of the Year program and the Oklahoma State Fair. The Edward C. Joullian III Scholarship was established by the State Fair Board to encourage Oklahoma students to continue their education, recognize the State Teacher of the Year's school district, and celebrate the contributions of Mr. Joullian to the lives of Oklahoma's young people.

The \$5,000 scholarship is awarded to a high school senior in the current Oklahoma Teacher of the Year's district.